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1. On September 18, 2014, Mr. Francis Gurry, in his capacity as Director General of WIPO and 
Secretary-General of UPOV, received a copy of an “Open letter to the Secretary of the International Treaty 
on Plant Genetic Resources for Food and Agriculture (ITPGRFA)” (Open letter), reproduced in the Annex to 
this document. 
 
2. On October 14, 2014, the Office of the Union received an e-mail from the Office of the Secretary of the 
ITPGRFA, summarizing latest developments in relation to the invitation from the ITPGRFA to UPOV and 
WIPO to jointly identify possible areas of interrelations among the respective international instruments of 
UPOV, WIPO and the ITPGRFA, as follows: 
 

“Last year, at its Fifth Session, held in Muscat, Oman, the Governing Body of the International Treaty on 
Plant Genetic Resources for Food and Agriculture had ‘invite[d] UPOV and WIPO to jointly identify 
possible areas of interrelations among their respective international instruments’.  
 
“Pursuant to the Governing Body’s request, the Treaty Secretariat sent an invitation letter to 
the Secretary-General of UPOV and Director General of WIPO.  At its 31

st
 extraordinary session, 

the UPOV Council expressed its appreciation to the Governing Body of the Treaty for its past cooperation 
and confirmed its continuing commitment to mutual supportiveness. 
 
“The Consultative Committee considered the above-mentioned letter with the invitation from the 
Governing Body and requested the Office of UPOV to identify with the Secretary of the Treaty and 
the Secretariat of WIPO possible areas of interrelations among the respective international instruments.  
It also requested to present proposals for consideration by the Consultative Committee at its 88

th
 session.  

Following this positive response from the Consultative Committee, a meeting with the Treaty and 
WIPO Secretariats was scheduled on the occasion of the 10

th
 Anniversary of the Treaty in July.  

The Secretary of the Treaty transmitted initial comments received from the Treaty membership and 
a summary of the meeting was circulated to UPOV members recently. 
 
“Following the comments from Treaty member countries as well as from civil society organizations [see 
Annex to this document], the Treaty intends to refer the matter to the Treaty’s Ad Hoc Technical 
Committee on Sustainable Use of Plant Genetic Resources for Food and Agriculture.  The Committee will 
meet in the first quarter of 2015 and includes a representative range of Treaty stakeholder participation.  
Based on a compilation of comments of Treaty Contracting Parties and stakeholders, the identification of 
interrelations between the Treaty and the relevant instruments will be added to the agenda of the meeting.  
After the Committee processes the identified interrelations, it will transmit the interrelations identified to 
UPOV and WIPO.  Based on the interrelations thus identified, a joint report will be prepared by a small 
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team of 3-4 experts agreed with the Treaty, UPOV and WIPO.  Public comments will be invited and 
incorporated both on the draft outline and draft joint report prepared by the experts.  The joint report would 
then be submitted to the Governing Body.” 

 
3. The Consultative Committee is invited to note 
the contents of this document and its Annex. 

 
 
 

[Annex follows] 
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 [End of Annex and of document] 
 


